CITY OF ANNAPOLIS

160 DUKE OF GLOUCESTER STREET ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401 410-263-7997



TRANSPORTATION BOARD

CHAIRMAN: JOHN GIANNETTI JR.
VICE CHAIRMAN: CHRISTOPHER P. AIKEN
SECRETARY: CAROL KELLY

Wednesday, April 23, 2014

The Honorable Joseph Budge Chairman, Transportation Commiteee Annapolis City Council City Hall 160 Duke of Gloucester St. Annapolis, MD 21401

Re: Transportation Board Resolution

Taxi Inspections and Licensing

Chairman Budge:

On Wednesday, April 23, 2014, the Transportation Board passed the following resolution unanimously:

THE ANNAPOLIS TRANSPORTATION BOARD RECOMMENDS TO THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ANNAPOLIS THAT THE LICENSING, INSPECTION, AND OVERSIGHT (INCLUDING CONFLICT RESOLUTION) OF TAXICABS CONTINUE TO BE MANAGED BY THE CITY OF ANNAPOLIS.

The Transportation Board passed the resolution during a meeting in which more than 20 members of the public, many of whom were taxi cab owners and employees, expressed their concern regarding rumored changes to the Department's practices. Many of the participants voiced approval of additional fees charged by the City if the fees would be used to help keep the responsibility of the licensing and inspection with the City

Respectfully submitted,

John Giannetti Jr.

Chairman

Annapolis Transportation Board